
Minutes of  December 14th, 2017 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
The December Assembly Meeting was held at Mary Our Queen Kiernan Hall. 
Here is the schedule of future Assembly meetings: 

  
St. Andrew………………..January 11th 
All Saints………………….February 8th 
Mary Our Queen………....March  8th 
  

The rosary was recited before the meeting as usual. A very nice dinner/social  
preceded the meeting and the cooks were thanked. There were 25 total Sir Knights 
attending.   
 
The meeting began quite early at 7:17 PM with the usual ceremonies.   
There were no first time attendees. 
 
FN announced December wedding anniversaries for Rob Swanson (31), Joe 
Mitchell (44), Joe Thibadeau (50 ), Ted Davis (55) and Andy Diaz (57).  Sir Knights 
with December birthdays are Ralph Stinson, Pat Casey Sr.,  Ray Grupinski, Noel 
Dore, Alex Dali, Msgr. Donald Kiernan, Doug Newlands, Jim Snoddy, Bill Luck-
ert, Dave Riedinger,Gary Schantz, Michael Walsh, Jason Dew, Anthony Mancini, 
Bill Leach, and Benny Mastrogiovanni. 
 
Gray Plunkett announced that he has been a Catholic for 20 years (applause).  
Bob Santos mentioned that the Mary Our Queen Council is 8 years old. 
 
Handshakes among all brothers were exchanged. Merry Christmas was  
announced. 
 
FN then called for a reading of the past minutes. A vote called for acceptance of 
the last minutes as transcribed.  
 
A roll call of officers yielded these results: 
 
Faithful Navigator-     Nick Mattera      
Faithful Captain –      Bob Mitchell        
Faithful Controller-    Rich Tomaszewski 
Faithful Admiral-        Stan Wasowski                 (excused) 
Faithful Purser-          Dave Lemcoe        
Faithful Pilot –            Jon Bird     
Faithful Scribe –         Lou Hlad   
 
Inner Sentinel-           Ray Grupinski                    (excused) 
Outer Sentinel           Gary  Romanick                  (excused) 
 
1 Year Trustee –         Bob Webster                                 
2 Year Trustee –         Chuck Langgood                 
3 Year Trustee –         Dave Mason                  
 
Faithful Friar—           Fr. Dan Rogaczewski        (excused) 



 
 

FN mentioned that our Honor guard did us proud last month with two Veterans Day events, a 
confirmation, the dedication of Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission, Our Lady of Guadalupe 
at St. Andrew. 
 
FN had never seen the Guadalupe celebrations and he was very impressed. He turned his  
discussion to the new position of District #13 Deputy  for Bill Camden. He is now positioned 
over 5 councils— St. Jude the Apostle, Holy Spirit, Mary Our Queen, St. Brigid,  and St. 
Thomas Aquinas. We wish him well in his new important role. 
 

Faithful Comptroller Report—Rich Tomaszewski 
 
 

Faithful Navigator Report— Nick Mattera 

2 participated in 2017. Please return to me by January 15, 2018 



 
 

Faithful Purser Report— Dave Lemcoe 
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FATHER CHARLES J. WATTERS ASSEMBLY 2688

BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 10/31/2017 16,453.92$ 

RECEIPTS

50/50 58.00$     

EXEMPLICATION -$        

BANK CHARGE -$        

DUES

FOOD/DRINK DONATIONS 119.00$   

SUB TOTAL RECIEPTS 177.00$      

  16,630.92$ GOLF FUND

EXPENSES NET INCOME 15,899.00$    

BANK CHARGE -$        DONATIONS

BADGES -$        FISHER HOUSE (2,500.00)$    

MEET FOOD/BEV (50.00)$   PHOENIX FOUNDATION (2,000.00)$    

CHALICE FUND WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA(1,500.00)$    

REGALIA ROSARY FOR VETS (250.00)$       

ATTENDANCE AWARD (20.00)$   BATTLE CROSS (1,488.00)$    

CCC/ COMPTROLLER STIPEND  BATLE CROSS PEDESTAL (800.00)$       

EXEMPLICATION (267.33)$ BATTLE CROSS MISC SUPPLIES(244.72)$       

SUPPLIES (28.30)$   BATTLE CROSS FR. ROY LEE(100.00)$       

BATTLE CROSS BATTLE CROSS SUPPLIES (161.99)$       

SUB TOTAL EXPENSES (365.63)$     T. BURLEIGH--LOURDES TRAVEL(1,000.00)$    

BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 11.30.2017 16,265.29$ 

TOTAL DONATIONS (10,044.71)$  

OUTSTANDING DEPOSITS/(EXPENSES)BALANCE OF FUND TODATE5,854.29$      

 

  

 

TOTAL OUTSTANDING CHECKS/DEPOSITS

CHECK BOOK ACCOUNT BALANCE16,265.29$ 
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All Saints (Lou Hlad) 
 All Saints started a second Council Roundtable at St. Joseph Maronite Parish in Sandy 

Springs. Three new members of that parish became 1st degree members on November 
28th with two other Form 100’s received. The new parish moved from downtown  

 Atlanta into a prior Lutheran church property at Hammond and Glenridge.  
 All Saints had one member become 4th degree on November 4th– Ky Phanhsavath. 
 A Boy Scout Flag Retirement ceremony was held on November 5th. An honor guard 

was present. 
 Sponsored our monthly Adoration in our Knights Chapel on November 3rd. Sir Knight 

John Gannon schedules the guardians in shifts throughout the entire night. Prayers are 
for the end of abortion. Many knights participate.  

 Sir Knight Ray Grupinski was named our Knight of the Month for his Pumpkin Patch 
service. 

 Our Pumpkin Patch had record sales of $19,000 plus this year. The council keeps 1/3 of 
the sales with 2/3 going to a Navajo Indian in New Mexico reservation supplying the 
pumpkins.  

 Sir Knight Ray Grupinski was named our Knight of the Month for his extraordinary 
Pumpkin Patch service. 

 Sir Knight Al Garofalo was named to our second Lifetime Achievement Award by the 
council.  

 Our monthly BINGO evening had 105 players on November 16th. We continue to  
 enjoy strong attendance and we post coupons in the local Dunwoody Crier newspaper to 

attract the general public. 
 Our annual Oktoberfest Family Picnic along the Chattahoochee was held Sunday  
 October 15th.  
 A Veterans Day Color Guard flag posting and honor guard Mass was held on  
 November 11th.  
 Our council sponsored a night at the Atlanta Homeless Shelter on Nov. 18th  
 A Confirmation Mass was held at All Saints on November 18th with honor guard. 
 All Saints Roundtable Parish Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission celebrated a  
  formal Dedication Mass with Archbishop Gregory and  Honor guard on Nov. 19th.  
 Our Faithful Friar Emeritus, Monsignor Donald Kiernan, will celebrate his 93rd  
 birthday on Dec. 28th.  
 Both our Desserts with Santa and our All Saints Council Christmas Party were  
 cancelled due to winter weather and power failures on December 9th.  
 A Knight team will set up the parish outside nativity creche. 
 Donated $500 to the Doraville Interfaith Outreach Home. Five members painted their 

facility. 
 Donated $500 the Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission for parking lot striping.  
 Donated $1,000 to I Care Driving Ministry to elderly patient appointments.  
 Sir Knight Bill Camden was named District Deputy for district 13, serving St. Brigid, 

Holy Spirit, Mary Our Queen, St. Jude the Apostle, and Our Lady of the Assumption.  
 Lost our 67th brother, Sir Knight Mike Schultz. Acolyte teams served his funeral.  
 We sent out a 26 page council newsletter. 9 
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Major Award for Assembly 
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